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Tax Cut Bill Will Benefit Federal Highway Trust Fund

President Bush signed into law today a Corporate Tax bill today that provides over $135 billion in new tax breaks for businesses, farmers and other groups.  The bill was originally designed to repeal $5 billion in annual tax breaks provided to American exporters that had been ruled illegal by the World Trade Organization.  

The bill signed by the President today includes provisions that would ensure the Highway Trust Fund (HTF) is fully compensated for ethanol motor fuel sales.  The legislation eliminates the current 5.2 cents per gallon ethanol motor fuels tax incentive and replaces it with a federal General Fund tax credit.  As such, the HTF would no longer bear the financial costs of federal policy to promote the use of ethanol motor fuels.  In addition, the tax bill would permanently redirect the revenue stream from 2.5 cents per gallon of the ethanol motor fuel excise from the federal General Fund to the HTF.  According to the latest Congressional Budget Office projection, these two modifications would increase HTF revenues by $18.9 billion over the next six years.

According to estimates by MTA planning staff, the ethanol “fix” provided in the Corporate Tax bill will safeguard approximately $400 million in federal transportation funds to be received by Los Angeles County over a three-year period (Fiscal Year 2007 to 2009).

The Corporate Tax bill also has a provision that extends for one year (through December 31, 2005) the deadline for Federal Transit Administration approval of the transit property leasing transactions that were grandfathered under the measure signed into law by President Bush.  The impact that this provision may have on the MTA is currently being analyzed and assessed by our staff.

If you have any questions concerning the Federal Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769.

